
TOWN OF LEICESTER 

WORK/VIRTUAL & IN PERSON BOARD MEETING 

TUESDAY, MARCH 9, 2021 

6:00 P.M. 

 
The Work Meeting of the Leicester Town Board was held Tuesday, March 9, 2021 at 6:00p.m. at the 

Leicester Town Hall as well as via Zoom Portal.  Residents could join via zoom portal.  

 

Present:  David Fanaro, Town Supervisor; Gerald Hull, Karen Roffe, Town Councilmembers; Russell 

Page, Highway Superintendent; Amy Neumann, Town Clerk. 

 

Absent:  Councilmembers Joni Santucci, and Matthew Durbin. 

 

Others:  Paula Smith via Zoom Portal at 7:12 p.m. 

 

The Meeting was opened at 6:00 p.m. and the Pledge to the Flag was led by Supervisor Fanaro. 

 

Old Business: 

 

Rt.36 Water District discussion.  Vote next week on the CPL First Pay application at Regular Board 

Meeting.  Any questions regarding the Rt. 36 water district will be directed to engineer contact, Richard 

Tousant first.  Livingston County will be doing meter reading for the water district. 

 

New Business: 

 

Genesee Valley Conservancy, Matthew Halladay is requesting a letter of support for Hillcrest Farmland 

Protection Project.  A Motion was made to approve a Letter of Support by Councilmember, Gerald Hull, 

and Seconded by Councilmember, Karen Roffe. 

Motion carried.  Ayes 3, Noes 0. 

 

TTHM Removal System discussion regarding the Bid opening will take place this Thursday, March 11, 

2021 at 2:00 p.m. at the Town Hall.   

 

Supervisors Subjects: 

 

Ways and Means Committee Meeting discussion, information only. No action taken. 

 

American Relief Act discussion.  Supervisor Fanaro is hoping to utilize funds for water, sewer and 

broadband if this happens.  No action taken.  

 

Rt. 36 Corridor Study is in final stages.  Discussion regarding a roundabout near Letchworth State Park 

entrance.  Discussion regarding empty lot in Cuylerville.  Highway Superintendent, Russell Page asked 

any information regarding Perry Rd.  Realignment and a true turning lane. 

 

Kim Reitz is Court Clerk, Sue Kelly replacement starting on April 12, 2021. 

 



Adjournment:  A Motion was made to adjourn the Board Meeting at 7:05 p.m. by Councilmember 

Karen Roffe, and Seconded by Councilmember, Gerald Hull. 

Motion carried.  Ayes 3, Noes 0. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Amy Neumann, Town Clerk 


